
"Enter to Learn, Depart to Serve"
Ms. Shamel Wilson, Principal

To: Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet

From: Michelle Diaz, Student Board Representative

Date:  March 25, 2021

Re: Board Report

Good Evening board of education members, Superintendent Dr.
Crosthwaite, Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my
name is Michelle Diaz and I am reading for the Student Board
Representative for Lynwood Community Adult School.

● LCAS began the 3rd Trimester on March 15th.  Welcome to
our new and returning students to our various programs.

● LCAS has seen a boost in enrollment in our ESL, GED/HiSet,
and high school diploma programs.

● We are looking forward to our 2021 Graduation and planning
is underway.   .

This concludes Lynwood Community Adult School’s report.



                                                                                     Mr. Ramon Enriquez, Principal  
 
 
 
 

 
Vista High School  

 
     

 
http://vhs-lynwoodusd-

ca.schoolloop.com/ 
P 310-603-1516   |   F 310-537-7295 11321 Wright Road, Lynwood, CA 90262 

 

To:      Board of Education, Superintendent and Cabinet  
 
From:  Juan Espinoza, Student Board Representative  
 
Date:  March 25, 2021 
 
Re:     Board Report  
 
 

 
Good Evening Board President Ms. Maria Lopez and the Board of Education, Superintendent Dr. Crosthwaite, 
Members of the Cabinet, and the Lynwood Community, my name is Juan Espinoza, and I am the Student Board 
Representative and a Member of ASB for Vista High School.  
 
Teachers are continuing to work with students on-line through Google Classroom, Newsela and Google Meets 
with Instructional support materials.  
 
Vista’s School Site Council meeting was held virtually on Thursday, March 18th and the School Plan was 
approved. The ELAC meeting was held virtually on Monday, March 22nd to review the school plan. 
 
ELPAC testing is taking place on March 23rd through March 25th to reclassified English Learners. This is an 
important test to receive the Seal of Biliteracy.  
 
Our parents started CABE virtually on Monday, March 22nd through Saturday, March 27th.  
 
Mr. Ramos is continuing to work with students by communicating through the Remind App. He is discussing 
graduation status, grades, FAFSA, and college applications. 

 
Leadership students are waiting for results of the senior survey to have a better understanding of what activities 
students hope for under the circumstances we are facing pending state and county guidelines.  
 
This concludes the Vista High School report. Thank you. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

LUSD STUDENT BOARD REPORT – March 25, 2021 
 
To: Board of Education 
From: Leslie Benitez, ASB Board Representative 
 
Good evening Board President Mrs. Maria Lopez, Board Members, Superintendent Dr. Crosthwaite, District 
Cabinet Members and Lynwood Community. My name is Leslie Benitez, ASB Board Representative, from Marco 
Antonio Firebaugh High School and this is our Board Report for March 25, 2021. 
 
College and Career 
 
As FAFSA deadlines passed, the College and Career center are now helping seniors for the next step which is 
placements for the universities and colleges, and keeping them updated on deadlines in school and requirements for 
graduating and being accepted. They are also answering any questions they have via email or virtual meeting. 
 
Clubs Activities 
 
ASB Leadership and the Leadership Club are celebrating Kindness Week by uploading fun activities and 
information posts on the Firebaugh ASB Instagram page. They are also helping staff members promoting the Senior 
Care Packages that will be distributed on March 24 from 1-2:30 PM.  
 
 
Sports 
 
Sports are back and students are conditioning on campus with their athletes while following the COVID-19 social 
distancing guidelines.  
 
With Falcon Pride & Ownership, this concludes the Marco Antonio Firebaugh High School board report. 



Lynwood High School 
4050 E. Imperial Hwy. 
Lynwood, Ca. 90262 
Phone (310) 603-1582 

 
Date:   Thursday, March 25, 2020 
To:    Board of Education, Superintendent, and Cabinet 
From:   Zayra Hernandez, Student Board Representative 
Regarding:  Lynwood High School Student Report to the Board 
 

Good evening board President Ms. Lopez, Board Members, District cabinet members, and 
Lynwood community. My name is Zayra Hernandez and I am Lynwood High School’s 
student board representative. This is Lynwood High School’s student board report for 
Thursday, March 25th: 
 
College and Career Center: The College and Career center holds general office hours 
every Wednesday at 2:30 pm. Students are able to come in and talk to their college 
advisors regarding college workshops or any college questions/ concerns. On Tuesday, 
March 23, there was a financial Aid Award Workshop held at 1:30 pm. The CCC went over 
financial aid award letters to help students understand their financial aid from the college 
and universities where they were accepted. Today, March 25 LBCC held a Vicking Portal 
Workshop from 1-2 pm. All students were encouraged to attend if they were interested in 
applying or had any questions for LBCC in general. 
 
ELPAC Testing: ELPAC testing took place this week, starting on Tuesday March 23 and 
ended today, Thursday March 25th. Students who were not assigned to take the exam 
worked asynchronously on assignments given by teachers.  
 
Principals Posse: On Monday March 15 Lynwood High School held their monthly 
principals posse meeting. Ms. Gonzalez provided the students with updates regarding our 
districts reopening, sports and facilities.  
 
Principal’s Honor Roll: On Tuesday, March 30th LHS will have our annual Principal’s 
Honor Recognition. Mrs. Gonzalez will recognize over 600 students who earned a 3.5 or 
higher during the first semester of the 2020-2021 school year. I hope you can join us.  
 



SEL Committee: Our LHS SEL Committee had their first meeting yesterday, Wednesday, 
March 24th. LHS administration developed an SEL committee to help develop school wide 
activities that will help address students’ social emotional struggles.  
 
Sports: We are excited to announce that we had our first sports competition of the school 
year scheduled today. Our boys’ soccer team traveled to Paramount High School for their 
first game of the season.  
 
Ladies and gentlemen, this concludes my board report for Lynwood High School, thank 
you and we hope you enjoy your Spring Break.  
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